MINUTES OF A
NOMINATION MEETING OF PRINCIPALS AND ELECTORS

PURSUANT to an Act of the Royal Court dated 13" October 2023, whereby it was ordered
that an election be held for Centenier, the current term of office due to expire in December
2023.

In accordance with the Public Elections (Jersey) Law, 2002, an Assembly of the Electors
of the Parish of St. Martin was held at the Public Hall on Tuesday 21% November 2023 at
7.00 pm to proceed with the Election in conformity with the aforesaid Act of the Royal
Court.

The Connétable welcomed all present and reminded the Assembly that they could sign the
Attendance Book at the end of the meeting if they so wished. It was noted that 28
parishioners attended the Assembly.

Apologies were received from Deputy Stephen Luce. The Convening Notice was read by
the Parish Secretary.

The Connétable confirmed that a nomination form had been received for Teresa Roland
which was completed by a proposer Steven Falle, and nine seconders who are electors of
the Parish. The Connétable invited Steven Falle to address the Assembly.

Steven Falle read the nine seconders:

Richard Gough
Evelyn Martin-Foley
Felicity Searle

Alan Phillips

Gerald Le Cocq
Peter Searle

Silva Yates

Maurice Gotel

Steven stated that Teresa first served in Honorary Police as a Constable’s Officer in 2002
for the Vingtaine de Faldouet, was elected as a Centenier in 2020 and is currently serving
as Vice President for the Honorary Police Association. Originally from Guernsey, Teresa
moved to Jersey in 1977 working for the finance industry. Teresa is an accomplished target
shooter representing both the GB Team and the Guernsey Commonwealth Team in
previous Games, along with assisting in judging in the London Olympic Games in 2012.
Steven added that he was very happy to propose Teresa for the role of Centenier.

The Connétable asked if there were any other nominations and, after a period of ten
minutes and no further nominations, declared Teresa Roland was duly elected as a



Centenier and warned to appear at the Royal Court at 10am on Friday 15% December to
take her Oath of Office.

The Connétable then gave thanks to Centenier Roland for her commitment to the Parish
in her role as Centenier, especially with her assistance at Firearms interviews.

The Nomination Meeting closed at 7.15pm.
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